Trenton, Florida

July 16, 1992


The Gilchrist County School Board met in regular session at the County Courthouse on Thursday, July 16, 1992 at 7:00 P.M. with the following members present:

Gary Rexroat, Chairman of the Board

Raymond Hutchinson

Ronnie Smith

James “Buddy” Vickers

Board member absent – Carol Hyde, Vice Chairman

The meeting was opened with prayer and pledge to the flag.  The following business was transacted:

AGENDA


The board approved the agenda with the addition of 7A.Trenton Elementary Office Help on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Ronnie Smith.

DELEGATIONS
Mrs. Veda S. Washington requested information in regards to the radon content in the building she teaches in and how far along is the EPA with radon removal.  The superintendent gave an estimate of the radon count for the building.  He also stated that engineering studies are being made for the HVAC system but no actual site work was being done at this time.

CONTRACTS


The board approved the superintendent’s recommendation to approve the IBM Customer 
Agreement (fiber optic wiring for Bell Computer Project) on a motion by Ronnie Smith, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.


The superintendent recommended the Purchase of Service Agreement with Marilyn Fischer, Therapist for 1992-93.  The board approved the agreement on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Ronnie Smith.


Mrs. Hamlin presented the project from Knight Enterprises for wiring all TVs at a cost of $41,073.50.  The superintendent recommended the project to the board.  The board accepted the superintendent’s recommendation on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Ronnie Smith.

FLOOR PLANS – BELL SCHOOL
The superintendent discussed with the board room assignments at Bell School once the new building is completed.  No action needed.

PROJECTIONS FOR TRENTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PORTABLES


The superintendent recommended this projection be delayed until September regular meeting in order to have a more accurate count.

ATHLETIC INSURANCE
Raymond Hutchinson presented the Athletic Insurance bids.  The only ones received were from Mann Insurance Agency for a cost of $20, 148.85 and from Fowinkle and Schroer School Insurance Agency for $14,141.64.  The recommendation from Mr. Hutchinson was to accept the bid from Fowinkle and Schroer School Insurance Agency at a cost of $14,141.64.  The superintendent requested the board accept the bid from Fowinkle and Schroer.  The board accepted the superintendent’s request on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Ronnie Smith.

TRENTON ELEMENTARY REQUEST
Mr. Owens requested an extra week of work for his office help this summer in addition to the one week already approved.  The superintendent recommended the additional week of work for Trenton Elementary.  The board accepted the recommendation on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by James “Buddy” Vickers.

REPORTS

The superintendent requested clarification of asbestos consultant employment.  The board clarified the hiring of the Environmental Consulting and Technology, Inc., of Tampa, Florida in October, 1991 as being the consultant for all asbestos removal in the Gilchrist County Schools.

Other reports were given by board members, the superintendent and the school board attorney.

EMERGENCY ITEMS
The chairman of the board declared the following as emergency items:

1.
The superintendent asked the board to clarify the consultant work for asbestos removal.  The board agreed that the agreement for removing asbestos with Environmental Consulting and Technology, Inc. and the Gilchrist County School Board was to be the consultant for all asbestos removal.

2.
The superintendent requested that he be allowed to hire part time maintenance help to catch up with maintenance needs at each school.  The board approved the superintendent’s request on a motion by James “Buddy” Vickers, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.

3.
Horace Hart requested that the money saved on an approved change order be used to install the frame for a new lift at the bus garage.  The superintendent recommended that the board accept Mr. Hart’s request.  The board approved the recommendation on a motion by Ronnie Smith, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.   SMB

BUDGET WORKSHOP

Mrs. Peggy Hamlin, Finance Director led a discussion with the board involving the 1992-93 budget.

REPORTS
The board members, superintendent and board attorney presented their reports.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to come before the board it adjourned.
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